For the preaching of the cross...is the power of God I Cor. 1:18

BILL BLOUNT MINISTRIES

Preaching The Glorious Gospel Of Christ And Making Melody Along The Way Dr. Bill Blount 15411 Lahser, Detroit, MI 48223 Phone:(313) 531-6984 E-Mail bill@evangelistbillblount.com

Home Church

SHELBY BIBLE INDEPENDENT BAPTIST CHURCH Mike Montgomery—Pastor

47905 Hayes Road Shelby Twp, MI 48315 (586) 566-3825



Dr. Bill & Bonnie Blount

April 13, 2021

Dear Pastor and Friends of this ministry.

First I would like to thank every single one of you who have been praying and financially supporting us in our ministry. I know that we could not do this without you, and we thank

you from the bottom of our heart for your support.

We all know that the situation of covid-19 has made it necessary for us to find other creative ways to carry on the ministry for the Lord. I know that all of your churches have done this. We too have been using some of the same means. Because we have been limited in the number of churches that we can go to we have been doing things like writing a great many things and posting in social media platforms such as Facebook. We have seen that our outreach in some respects has even been greater.

We have continued to do what I believe we all should do and look for opportunities to be a witness. I thank God that I have had the opportunity to witness in several of the appointments that I have with my doctors. My cardiologist is a very wonderful doctor. It's interesting that he was born in Jerusalem. However he is Palestinian. He is not Muslim but a Greek Orthodox Christian. And even though he is Greek Orthodox I do believe that he knows the Lord Jesus as Savior. I have enjoyed his interest in hearing about my ministry. I spoke with him in my last checkup, which went just fine. He was especially interested in the large number of grandchildren and great-grandchildren that we have. I spoke with him about how I had been praying that God would bless our Christian heritage. I had just been recently reading of the amazing heritage of Jonathan Edwards. We spoke of it and I got to tell him about the famous message that Jonathan Edwards preached, SINNERS IN THE HANDS OF AN ANGRY GOD. I spoke with him of how the crowds were so impacted and so many converted. It was such a blessing to just share things relating to that. I believe we are often missing opportunities to influence by just everyday conversations we have.

We are continuing to go into as many places as God opens and we do see results and it is a great blessing to us and we trust to God's people everywhere that we are able to go.

For several years now we have been going into one of the jails here in Detroit as a volunteer with the Rock of ages prison ministry. We have seen great blessings as we have written of before in precious souls coming to Christ and other decisions for Christ. Covid-19 has caused that to be stopped for now. We are praying that that ministry will soon open back up. Please pray with us about that.

Thank God that both my wife Bonnie and I have maintained good health and have not contracted the covid-19. We both have had both of the vaccinations for covid-19 for which we

are thankful.

We continue to appreciate, love, and thank God for each and every one of you as we continue serving the lord Jesus Christ in this great ministry.

In his love and service. **Bill and Bonnie Blount**

Please send support to: Dr. Bill & Bonnie Blount 15411 Lahser Rd. Detroit, MI 48223